No.5-ITPO(3)/Vig/2019
India Trade Promotion Organisation
(Vigilance Division)

March 12, 2020

CIRCULAR

Competition Commission of India (CCI) vide its D.O. Letter No.
481 /Chairman/CCI/2020/1933 dated 19t February, 2020 has referred to
the Competition Commission of India Act, 2002 with emphasis on Section
19(1)(b) of the Act.

2. The Section 19(1)(b) of the Act stipulates that Government or its
Enterprises may refer any case of suspected bid-rigging that may come to
light during procurement process in the organisation.

3. In the interest of the organisation, all officials are directed that if any
alleged case/incident of bid-rigging comes to their notice during the
procurement process, the same may be referred immediately to the Chief
Vigilance Officer, ITPO for necessary action in assisting CCI in detecting
anti-competitive conduct and ascertaining violation of law.

4. This issues with the approval of the CVO.

(ASIW

General Manager (Vigilance)

To,
All officials at Headquarters and Regional Offices.

Copy to:

1. PSto CMD

2. PSto ED/CVO

3. All HoDs with the request to bring the contents of above circular to
the notice of all concerned under their control.

f IT Services Division — with the request to upload this circular

immediately on the website under Kngwledge Management —
Vigilance Division ’




